
Town of Stantonsburg  

Budget Retreat Meeting 

March 23, 2024 

 

Mayor Rhodes called the Budget Retreat to order at 8:00 AM. The following council members were 

present: Mayor Coley Rhodes, Donnie Bass, Ben Harper, Eartha Butler, Jackie Grice, and Steve Mooring. 

Also present was Town Manager Brian Hawley and Finance Officer Victoria Lucas. Town Clerk Alexis 

Whitley was absent.  

Pledge of Allegiance and Prayer: Mayor Rhodes led the pledge of allegiance and opened the meeting 

with prayer.  

Presentations: Ben Farmer, UCPCOG: Strategic Planning, Community, and Downtown Development 

Needs for the fiscal year 24-25 budget were discussed. Town Manager Hawley met with department 

heads beforehand to discuss their needs for each department so he could present them during the 

discussion.  

 

 

 

 

 


